
Public Works Committee Meeting 
Minutes 

March 9th, 2017 
 

Attendance – Andy Langenderfer, Bob Williams, Ms. Zuchowski-Eckel, Mr. Ruse, Mr. Kolb, Mrs. Freeman, 
and Mr. Scott, 

1. Mr. Scott spoke to the committee about joining the wood county storm water management 
program, the committee agreed that it would be beneficial to join.  Joining the program will save 
the city money in fees for storm water plan evaluations. 

2. Andy Langenderfer gave an update to the committee about the urban paving project.   
A. He presented documents to discuss the areas that require new curbing.  Curb cuts for 

driveway approaches were also discussed.   The plans showed areas that improvements 
will be done, sidewalk and curbing, in addition to the paving.  The committee will walk 
the project and compare it to the color-coded drawings to evaluate the proposed 
changes. The committee asked if we can gain reveal back on the existing curb as 
opposed to replacing it. 

B. Mr Langenderfer also met with the Collaborative to discuss the projects at Rossford 
Schools and the sidewalk in front of the schools and how the two projects will impact 
with each other.  Mr. Scott has a meeting with them planned as well. 

C. Urban paving schedule currently stands as follows. 
 They just submitted stage II 
 The next submittal won’t be until December.   
 Current award date is 3/15/18 
 Construction date 4/1/18 
 5 months of construction 

 
3. Mr Langenderfer also modeled the roundabout for the maneuverability by fire apparatus.  He 

provided this animation at the March 13th council meeting.  Our roundabout will have a 120’ 
diameter. The model shows that the fire apparatus can maneuver the roundabout with no issue.  
The diameter of the roundabout in Perrysburg that the fire department has issue with was 100’. 
 

4. Update on the State Route 65/Lime City/Colony roundabout.  
 

 Stage I Plans – July 2017 
 Stage II – November 2017 
 Right of Way – January 2018 through January 2019  

• Need minimum of 12 months for clearance 
• Need minimum of 9 months for environmental clearance 

 Stage III – June 2018 



 Final – January 2019 
 Award – May 2019 
 Construction – June through October 2019 

 
5. Harmon Business Park Review 

 MSG reviewed and sent back their comments 
 Planning commission approved them with the contingency of addressing the 

modifications addressed by MSG 
 **** Public Works Committee asked that the radius of the cul-de-sac be 

increased to accommodate the fire apparatus.  Committee also recommends 
that the code be modified to require at least a 60’ radius for all roundabouts 
and cul-de-sacs. 
 

6. Mr Kolb’s Comments 
 The department received its new backhoe on 2/23 they are pleased with it 
 The department received its new bobcat and it is very nice 
 The department is looking for a new bucket truck 

 
7. Work is ongoing on the installation of the Marina so that it is ready for the Bass Pro Walleye 

Event 

 

Next meeting is at 9:45 am on March 28th in Council Chambers 




